

THE WILDE BUNCH BOARD MEETING MINUTES, JUNE 6, 2026

June 6. 2026

Attendees: Lise Brooks, Tony Horvat, Joy Babbin, Chris Clarke, Joni Micals, Pablo Candelaria, Kris Jensen

The meeting was called to order at 10:10.

Secretary report:

The motion to approve the corrected secretary's report was made by Joni and seconded by Tony and was approved.

Treasurer's report:

The motion to accept the treasurer's report was made by Joni and seconded by Pablo.

Old business:

Chase the Chile 2026:

Sign up sheets: Lise has found copies of the old sign-up sheets and will prepare new ones to be put out on Monday for people to sign up for the various tasks.

Food: For Saturday night dinner, Bruce is willing to make a mushroom lasagna for the vegans and dairy free dancers. Other meals which could go on the burners to keep hot will be decided at a later date. The morning breakfast items will be purchased. Friday's pot luck usually works out well with the items which the members bring in. If someone brings a guest (or two) to observe this event and participate in the Saturday night dinner, the fee is \$20.00 per person.

Raffle: It was suggested that Tony talk to Mando and Adam for more ideas about items for the raffle and for possible donations from the IAG. Joni will bring raffle items and the question arose of when is the best time for people to bring in the items.

50/50: we will hold a 50/50 during the event.

Decorations: Lise will check out what decorations she has which could be used.

The caller: Chris and Joni will house the caller and Chris will call him to get his flight information and what needs he might have and how we can meet his expectations.

Breaks for the callers: Kris was given a schedule to prepare for when Joni, Tim and Lorraine would fill in for the callers.

Registrations: there are 47 paid registrations and 2 pending registrations for total of 49 registrations. The break-even point is around 60 people who have paid.

Tee-shirts:

We have sold 21 tee-shirts. We need 9 more to be sold to pay for our order.

Convention 2027: James was not present.

Scholarship dance:

Money raising: we will be doing a 50/50 during this dance. Lise will put out the auction items on Monday. Lise is working on the flyer for Aug. 1, 2026 dance.

The question was presented if we wanted to have a tee shirt made with Scott's face on it for this dance. This will be discussed next month.

Demo dance: at the Gutierrez-Hubbell House on Saturday July 18th from 3:00 to 5:00. It will be held outdoors on a platform which will have a tent over it. Lise will put out a sign-up sheet for this demo dance and 10 people will be needed for the dance for which we are getting paid for doing. Lise mentioned the possibility of a car pool to go to this dance. The city is working to get events to be held at different museum locations to get people to go to the museums.

Transgender dance: will be held June 14th at the square dance hall. Kris is donating her time calling this dance.

New business:

Pride parade: we do not have a booth this year and no part in the parade. A new information card has been prepared by Kris and Lisa Miller to pass out at various places along the parade route. Kris has had 100 copies printed and cut. Various people have taken some cards for passing out. This is important because the thrust now is publicity for "Backtrack to Albuquerque" next year. Tony is going to check various websites to determine what Pride possibilities are there for passing out the publicity cards.

The motion was made by Chris and seconded by Pablo to adjourn the meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:40.

The next meetings will be: July 25, 2026, August 29, 2026, no board meeting in September, October 10th, 2026, November 14th 2026.